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Club Information 

Meetings Suspended due to Coronavirus. 
The Clubhouse 

45 Macdonnell St 
Tanunda, SA 5352  

Australia 
Phone: 
 

0418 856 569 
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Venue Map 

       

  

 
Invocation: 

Oh lord and giver of all good, we praise thee for our daily food. 

http://portal.clubrunner.ca/3421/bulletin/ViewSent/da39036c-cf9f-4c22-a33e-58a27b009046/834a9921-b983-4323-a934-9058a14d0a2d?mid=c4e1dc4b-3a6a-4a27-b867-1660832502eb&type=c
mailto:secretary@barossavalleyrotary.org
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/50056
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=-34.52465,138.961&z=15
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/50056
http://maps.google.com/maps?q=-34.52465,138.961&z=15


May Rotary Friends and Rotary ways help us to serve thee all our 

days. 
  

No Meetings due to COVID-19 restrictions,  
PLEASE REMEMBER TO ADVISE MARIE ROTHE OF 

APOLOGIES (MEMBERS) AND ATTENDANCES 
(FRIENDS/PARTNERS) EACH WEEK (Mob:  0411 524 156) 
   

                          Presidents Message 

  
The District eConnections featured DGE David Jones who gave a 

presentation on what is happening with the merging of the two 
districts. David has a team working on the next District 

Conference which will be in Bendigo, Victoria. Hopefully, by then 
the coronavirus will be a bad memory. 

Several issues are on the Board meeting agenda for tonight that 
will impact on the club and could mean a lengthy meeting. We 

will be discussing how we can get the club to meet in person, as 
early as possible without breaking social distance rules and also 

stay within the State Government regulations. Not an easy task, 
especially as we don’t know which rules will be relaxed or when, 

but the good news is we will be looking at options on how we can 
get the meetings operating again.  

Planning for next year is also on the agenda. Club goals and 
objectives will be set so that when things do get back to normal 
we will be ready. 

Talking about future planning, the District sent out an email with 
a survey seeking everybody's views on where Rotary will be in 

100 years. There are two response options, email or website. 
PDG David Egan would prefer the website option as that will go 

directly into the database. The email response will require 
transcribing by someone. If you have not had the email, call me 

and I will pass it on. 
Keith Millington 

President. 
A Lockdown Smile. 

After all this self-isolating, I did not believe 10 weeks of uncut 
hair could weigh 5 Kg, but that’s what the scales say so it must 

be right. 

  
   



               Please Note .... 

At tonight’s Board meeting, the Board requests that Club Members 
contribute $20 per month to the Rotary Club of Barossa Valley, during 
the time that we are unable to conduct our usual weekly meetings. 

This would approximate the contribution of $5 per attendee per meeting 
towards Club projects and activities which usually is included in the 
dinner meeting payment of $25 per member. 

The Club needs to ensure that we have adequate funds to support 
existing projects, as well as any which might occur in the future as a 
result of the impacts of COVID-19. 

Payments can be made to the Club bank account, details as below. 

BankSA BSB 105-024 

Rotary Club of Barossa Valley account number 033 200 940 

Reference should be your surname followed by the word 'Donation' 
   

               From Don Farley - Info re Clothing Bins 

  
The Great Revival Shop will re-open on 1/6/20.   As advised, the 
clothing bin roster will re-commence on 11/6/20 to 25/6/20 to 

start with;  John Little at Angaston, Peter Thomas at Nuriootpa 
and Bill Simons at Tanunda.  

  
We propose to unlock the clothing bin lids only 2 days before, i.e. 

9/6/20, WE WON'T ADVERTISE THESE TIMES! We anticipate a 
deluge of stuff, hope it won't swamp us. The Barossa is pretty 

good at word of mouth for letting people know. 
  

By that time J.J. Richards will be ready to take the rubbish away, 
and Statewide Cleaning Cloths will be ready to take the white 

bags away.  
  

Both the Tanunda and Truro sorting teams will be willing and 
ready by then. 

  
By the following non-meeting  5/6/20 I hope to have the next 
Rotary year's bin roster ready to email to everyone. 
   



Team Leaders who will be planning events, see below: 
  
  

SUMMARY OF COVID 19 REGULATIONS IN S.A. 

Events, Activities & Gatherings 

· licensed establishments 

Ø Maximum 80 , but restricted to maximum of 20 per group 

· Entertainment venues open; i.e. cinemas, theatres, museums, 
beauty salons, gyms/indoor fitness centres 

Gatherings 

· Maximum of 10 people at any place 

· One person per 4 square metres 

But there are exemptions to the above: 

Ø Food markets, grocery stores, supermarkets, shopping centres 

Ø Office buildings, factories, mining sites, construction sites 

Ø Schools, universities, educational facilities, childcare centres 

Ø Accommodation facilities, i.e. hotels, motels 

Ø Public places for purpose of transit, e.g. Rundle Mall 

Ø Airports 

Ø Public transport, i.e. vehicles, railway stations, platforms, bus 
stops 

Ø Medical & health facilities 

Ø Gathering for emergency services 

Ø Disability, aged care facilities 



Ø Prisons, i.e. inmates 

Ø Courts 

Ø Parliament 

Ø Council meetings 

Weddings 

· Maximum 10, inclusive of celebrant, venue support staff, 
person(s) facilitating ceremony 

· No foof or beverages to be served 

· Social distancing and hygiene requirements to be observed 

Funerals 

· Maximum of 50 attendees 

in both above excludes those officiating 

· No food or beverages to be served 

· Social distancing, hygiene requirements apply 

Penalties for Contravention 

· Individuals $1,000, businesses $5,000 on the spot fines 

  

Thank you Peter Perkins for researching this as it will shape the 
way the new Rotary year progresses.  Obviously it is a moving 

feast at this time so updates will be made available as things 
progress. 

Peter also contacted SA Health Department and inquired about 

clearing/handling clothes and objects from Rotary Clothing Bin. 
He was advised that normal precautions should be observed; 

i.e.  ensure that we should wear gloves when handling clothes 
and objects from clothing bin and to use hand sanitizer after 

completing clearing the clothing bin. 
  



It is strongly recommended that sturdy gardening style gloves or 

leather gloves are worn to provide protection from stick injuries. 

  
   

   

                       Sad to See You Go.....  

  

"Saturday, 23 May 2020 

Hello Sandie and fellow Rotarians, 

The time has come, after many years of “dilly-dallying”, to 

submit my resignation to the Rotary Club of the Barossa Valley. 

I had hoped that Karen and I would return to the Barossa Valley 
to live again, which is why I have kept up my membership since 

leaving the area. 

In my heart we have only ever had one community which we 
hold dear; the larger Barossa, including Eden Valley. None of the 

other many locations we have lived in since leaving the Barossa 
area have had the community spirit and feeling of home, which is 

just day to day normal in the Barossa. Karen and I miss it very 
much and will always drop in as visiting Rotarians when we are in 

the area. 

Since 2014, Karen and I have still been very involved with 
Rotary. Karen as a member of Hope Island Rotary Club and I 

have held an Honorary membership in that club, as the Rotary 
rules prevented me from being a member of both Hope island 

and Barossa Valley. 

We are currently living (since March 2019) in Georgetown, which 
is on Penang Island in Malaysia. We have MM2H visa’s which 

allow us to stay until May 2024 and also have an option of 
extending until May 2029. Georgetown has 3 Rotary Clubs. At the 

club that we have attended most we are the only “round eyes”. 
The meetings are generally conducted in a combination of 

Hokien, a little Malay and English. When we attend they conduct 



the meetings in English. Typical Rotarian friendliness and 

consideration. 

In giving my resignation, I would like to thank all members of the 
club and in particular Bryce Lillicrappe as my original sponsor, for 

the wonderful friendship and memories which I have found within 
Rotary where ever I travel. 

Please accept this resignation effective from 31st May 2020. 

Kind regards, 

Greg Norris." 
   

           "I did not know that!" 

  

  

Nothing submitted but David West has promised something really 

good as soon as the pasta "second wave" passes!! 
   

  
Attendance Report  

  
Total Club Members Attending      

Total Friends Attending                
Partners Attending                      

Visiting Rotarians                        
Guests Attending                        

Apologies/Leave of absence        
  
   

    Coronavirus Bulletin Board 
The Club meetings provided lots of Fellowship, allowing 

everybody to catch up with what everybody else had 
been doing. In an attempt to keep some of that 

fellowship going, I ask members to submit information, 
anecdotes, gossip or jokes so that we can use the 

Bulletin to keep in touch with each other. 



  

                        
  

Nothing submitted 
  

  
   

Birthdays 
  

None 
  
 

Anniversaries 
  

None 
  

   

  

Duty Roster 

 

Non-meeting No.48 
 Venue:  

Meetings cancelled   4 June 2020  
  

Non-meeting 
No:49 Venue:   

Meetings 
cancelled  11 June 

2020        
         

Invocation     

Loyal Toast     

Sergeant     

Rotary Info.     

Chairperson     

Speaker     

Subject     

Bulletin Roxane Canning 
Roxane 
Canning 

Setting Up     

Cashiers 
Marie Rothe 

Bev Stephenson                                

Marie Rothe 
Bev 

Stephenson 

Clothing Bins 
Angaston 

Nuriootpa 
Tanunda 

11 June - 25 June 
John Little 

Peter Thomas 
Bill Simons          

11 June - 25 
June 

John Little 
Peter Thomas 
Bill Simons 

  

  



"Thousands of candles can be lighted from a single 
candle.  Happiness never decreases by being shared.:  Gautama 
Buddha 
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